
 

 

Phone: (954) 545-7043            City of Pompano Beach   Fax: (954) 545-7046 

UTILITIES ADMINISTRATION 
MEMORANDUM NO.  061417 

 
DATE: Wednesday, June 14, 2017  
 
TO:  Mark Berman, City Attorney 
 
THROUGH:  A. Randolph Brown, Utilities Director  
 
FROM: Maria Loucraft, Utilities Compliance & Efficiency Manager 
             
SUBJECT:  Broward County Inter-local Agreement for MS4 Permit 

 
The City of Pompano Beach is one of 29 Co-permittees of the National Pollution Discharge 
Elimination System (NPDES) permit for stormwater within Broward County.  Permit FLS000016-
004 is administered by the Florida Department of Environmental Protection.  Broward County, 
as the lead permittee, provides certain technical services for the co-permittees in order to 
maintain compliance with the permit.  These services include the coordination efforts, pursuant 
to the NPDES Municipal Separate Stormwater System (MS4) regulations, to manage and 
perform certain technical tasks necessary to determine compliance with the applicable portions 
of Parts II and V of the NPDES MS4 Permit.  The cost to each municipality is based on the 
population at the time of the 2010 census and the annual projected population served, with the 
cost to the City of Pompano Beach being approximately $22,000 per year, with a five year total 
of ($110,741), until the time at which the next permit is issued (exhibit B). 
 
A resolution is requested to provide for the authorization of the proper City officials to execute 
the agreement between the City of Pompano Beach and Broward County.  This agreement will 
begin on the effective date and be in effect for the duration of the fourth cycle of the NPDES 
MS4 permit. 
 
This item directly supports City Strategic Plan Quality and Affordable Services Objective 1.6.4 
Achieve 100% compliance with NPDES permit. 

 
 
The funding for the agreement is available through the stormwater rates in account 425-38-05-
538-46-50. 
 
 
 
 


